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The address of President Robert P. Fischelis, 
of the AMERICAN PHARMACEUTICAL ASSOCIA- 
TION-before the Third Annual Pharmaceutical 
Conference of the College of Pharmacy, of 
the University of Michigan-was published in 
Science of March 29th. 

Dr. Charles R. Mann as director for 12 years 
of the American Council on Education is to be 
honored on May 3rd by that organization. 
This will be the 18th annual meeting and the 
general topic, “Unoccupied Areas in Educa- 
tion.” The speakers will be Sidney B: Hall, 
Richmond; Rev. George Johnson, of Catholic 
University; John G. Bowman, University of 
Pittsburgh; Harold G. Campbell, New York 
City; William F. Ogburn, University of Chi- 
cago; A. s. Pratt, W. W. Charters and Fred B. 
Robinson, College of the City of New York. 

It is contemplated to  build a new Naval 
Hospital in Washington, located on the site of 
the present Naval Medical Center a t  23rd 
Street and Constitution Ave. The new facili- 
ties would include space for the Medical School 
and the Naval Dispensary, in addition to  the 
regular hospital building. The site is immedi- 
ately opposite to  the AMERICAN INSTITUTE OF 

Adolph S. Ochs, publisher of New York 
Times, died April 9th. His remarkable record 
and influence as a publisher commanded atten- 
tion and respect, for to  a very large extent the 
insistence of factual accuracy as a basic stand- 
ard of reputable journalism in the United 
States was due him. All publications and the 
readers owe him a debt of gratitude. 

Harry L. Schrader, Baltimore, has donated 
a letter of H. P. Hynson accepting membership 
in the Wedgewood Club and thanking the 
father of Mr. Schrader for his interest; a num- 
ber of the Draggists Circular, October 1874. 
The latter contains a report of the Louisville 
meeting of the AMERICAN PHARMACEUTICAL 
ASSOCIATION, John F. Hancock, president, 
Among other items is a National Formulary 
of 1888, belonging to  A. P. Sharp, also a num- 
ber of bottles of fluidextracts and granules; 
a glass mortar sign and a set of troy weights- 
16 ounces to ounce. 

Ambrose Hunsberger, Jr., son of our fellow- 
member, has been placed in charge as chief 
of I he research division of John Wyeth & Bro. 
Mr. Hunsberger attended Philadelphia College 
of Pharmacy and Science, is a graduate of 
Princeton University, and continued graduate 
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work at the University of Pennsylvania. Re- 
cently, he has been on the staff of the Bio- 
chemical Department of Philadelphia General 
Hospital. 

Dean D. B. R. Johnson was honored by 
members of the faculty and friends on April 
5th. in commemoration of his fifteen years of 
deanship of Oklahoma School of Pharmacy. 
Herman Jones was chairman of the committee 
on invitations. Prof. Ralph Bienfang has 
been active in the arrangement and President 
Clyde Miller has appointed a committee on 
the memorial. 

John P. Jeliiek, prominent St. Paul retail 
pharmacist, was injured severely when struck 
by an automobile. After Mr. Jelinek had 
recovered sufliciently to  be taken home from 
the hospital, Mrs. Jelinek suffered a fall re- 
sulting in a severe leg injury. Both, however, 
are recovering rapidly. 

Dr. F. E. Stewart and Warren H. Poley 
were the honored guests at the annual Founders 
Day of the Philadelphia College of Pharmacy 
and Science. Dr. Stewart graduated in 1876 
and Mr. Poley in 1875. Dr. F. E. Stewart 
was for many years chairman of the Committee 
on Patents and Trade Marks of the AMERICAN 
PHARMACEUTICAL ASSOCIATION and in many 
other ways contributed valuable work to the 
ASSOCIATION and in the establishment of the 
Council on Pharmacy and Chemistry. 

James E. Hancock, chairman of the Procter 
Memorial Fund Committee, is heading the 
movement to have the Frigate Constellation 
reconditioned and brought to  Fort McHenry 
and become part of the Museum being estab- 
lished at the Fort, in the restoration of which 
Mr. Hancock has been very active, in fact the 
leader. This is now a National shrine and 
the active part which Baltimore had during 
the history of the Constellation suggests its 
location here. 

Dr. A. R. Bliss, Jr., dean of the School of 
Pharmacy of Howard College at Birmingham, 
Ala., will read a paper before the International 
Physiological Congress in Leningrad and 
Moscow in August 1935. Dr. and Mrs. Bliss 
will be members of a group of physicians 
headed by Dr. J. S. McLester, President-Elect 
c,f the American Medical Association and Dr. 
A. J. Carlson of the University of Chicago; 
they leave Chicago on their journey July 25th. 

Dr. Paul N. Leech was the speaker at the 
meeting of Chicago Branch, A. PH. A., April 
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16th, on the subject: “Some Topics of Inter- 
est to the Pharmacist and Physician.” 
Dean Ernest Little, of the Rutgers University 

College of Pharmacy, will be honored at  a 
testimonial dinner here on May 20th. in 
recognition of his service to pharmacy as 
president of the American Association of 
Colleges of Pharmacy. 

The dinner, to be held a t  the Hotel Robert 
Treat, is being sponsored by the Northern 
New Jersey branch of the AMERICAN PHARMA- 
CEUTICAL ASSOCIATION and the Alumni Asso- 
ciation of the Rutgers University College of 
Pharmacy. Oscar Scholz, Jr., is in charge 
of reservations for the event. 

Magazine sections of the Sunday papers 
(April 14th) carried the story of the expedition 

of Clyde Eddy through the canyons of the 
Colorado. It is a well-told thrilling story. 
Relative to the dangers and experiences in the 
Grand Canyon, as most of our readers know, 
Mr. Eddy gave a series of illustrated lectures 
on the subject. He is also known to members 
for his interest in the ASSOCIATION work. 

Our fellow-member, J. Leon Lascoff, has 
made an extensive purchase from the John 
Wanamaker collection of drug jars and mortars. 
The mortars range from the 16th to the 19th 
century and are largely of English, French and 
Spanish design. The drug jars range largely 
about 1800 and all of them are interesting 
specimens-the purchaser has these on display 
in his pharmacy. 

SOCIETIES AND COLLEGES. 

THE INTER SOCIETY COLOR COUNCIL. 

The annual meeting of the Inter Society 
Color Council was held at  Columbia University 
College of Pharmacy, New York City, on Feb- 
ruary 21st. The AMERICAN PHARMACEUTICAL 
ASSOCIATION was represented by Dr. H. V. 
Arny as official delegate; E. N. Gathercoal was 
a delegate of the U. S. Pharmacopaeia. 

ACADEMY O F  SCIENCES AND AMERI- 
CAN ASSOCIATION FOR THE 
ADVANCEMENT OF SCIENCE. 

The annual stated meeting of the National 
Academy of Sciences will be held under the 
presidency of Dr. W. W. Campbell, in the build- 
of the academy a t  Washington, on April 22nd, 
23rd and 24th. The autumn meeting will be 
held at the University of Virginia on Novem- 
ber 18th, 10th and 20th. 

The spring meeting of the Executive Com- 
mittee of the American Association for the Ad- 
vancement of Science will be held in New York 
City. 

DOCTORS AND DRUGGISTS’ MEETING. 

Over 100 doctors, hospital workers, nurses 
and druggists attended the first annual get- 
together party sponsored by the San Angelo 
(Texas) Retail Druggists’ Association. Mcm- 
bers of the Tom Green (Eight) County Medical 
Society were guests of honor. 

OFFICERS OF THE DISTRICT OF 
COLUMBIA PHARMACEUTICAL 

ASSOCIATION. 

The following officers were elected by the 
District of Columbia Pharmaceutical Associa- 
tion: 

President, A. C. Taylor; Vice-Presidents, J. 
G. Biggs, F. M.  Campbell, M. Goldstein, G. W. 
Mathews, T. A. Moskey, H. J. Wener; Secre- 
tary-Treasurer, W. Bruce Philip. 

At the meeting on April 9th, pictures were 
shown illustrating the manufacture of glass- 
ware by Whitall Tatum Co. and it is the aim of 
the Association t o  continue programs of pic- 
tures illustrating manufacturing processes. 

THE NEW YORK PHARMACEUTICAL 
COUNCIL. 

The New York Pharmaceutical Conference 
has been reorganized and since April 1st the 
organization is now known as the New York 
Pharmaceutical Council made up of local phar- 
maceutical associations, fourteen such local 
groups are represented in the Council. 

The convention was addressed by Hugo 
Mock and Secretary E. L. Newcomb of the Na- 
tional Wholesale Druggists’ Association, and 
George W. Mather, Secretary of the New York 
State Board of Pharmacy. The following offi- 
cers were elected: 

President, F. L. Grennie, New Dorp, Staten 
Island ; Vice-Presidents, Henry Dansen, the 




